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22nd October 2021 

"Wake up with determination, go to bed satisfied." 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

It’s hard to believe that we are at half term already, and here we are! 

Thank you to everyone for supporting the school’s temporary measures 

over the past couple of weeks, which has resulted in a calming of positive 

cases in school. We are now in a position to ‘step down’ those measures 

after half term, all being well, so the children will return to their normal 

routines. Please be aware though that it may be necessary to step 

measures up again should cases locally and nationally continue to rise 

as they have been. Please take care over the half term and act with 

caution, as advised.  

With regards to government advice on COVID-19 symptoms, we would 

like to re-iterate that anyone with COVID-19 symptoms or a positive test 

result should stay at home and self-isolate immediately. If you have 

symptoms of COVID-19, you should arrange to have a PCR test as soon 

as possible. This still applies even if you have received one or more 

doses of COVID-19 vaccine. If you live in the same household as someone with COVID-19, you should 

stay at home and self-isolate. If you are fully vaccinated or aged under 18 years and 6 months you are 

not required to self-isolate if you are a contact of someone who has tested positive for COVID-19. 

We’ve loved hearing so much positive feedback from the parent consultations this week – thank you! 

The teaching staff are so pleased with how well the children have settled into their routines, how well 

they understand the expectations and with how enthusiastic they are with their learning. They have 

enjoyed sharing this with you. You will see from the ‘Shobnall Showcase’ further on in the newsletter that 

the children have been getting very creative this 

week and have undertaken a lot of art! Much of this 

work will be displayed in our art gallery at our Open 

Evening on Wednesday 10 November 2021, 4.30pm 

– 6.00pm. We look forward to seeing you there! 

Whatever it is you have planned for the half term 

break, we hope that you are able to rest, relax and 

spend quality time together as families. We look 

forward to seeing you again on Tuesday 2 

November as we are closed for INSET on Monday 

1 November. Look after yourselves, each other, stay 

safe and ENJOY!  

Year 7 Secondary School Applications 

Please be aware, if you haven’t done so already that the deadline for our year 6 parents to apply for 

secondary school places is 31 October 2021. 

Shobnall Stars – After School Club Closure, Thursday 4 November 2021 

It is with regret that After School Club will not be open on Thursday 4 November 

2021. This is due to staff having to attend essential training that cannot be 

rescheduled. We apologise for any inconvenience this may cause but the rest of the 

sessions will run as normal that week. 
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Anti-Bullying Week – Monday 15 November 

2021 to Friday 19 November 2021 

Anti-Bullying Week 2021 is taking place from 

Monday 15 – Friday 19 November and has the 

theme ‘One Kind Word’. It is coordinated by the 

Anti-Bullying Alliance, which is based at leading 

children’s charity the National Children’s 

Bureau. Our school will be promoting this 

message through our curriculum and the 

children will be involved in a series of reflective 

and essential activities. On Monday (15 

November) of Anti-Bullying Week, we will be holding an Odd Socks Day with the support of Andy Day, 

CBeebies star and front man of Andy and the Odd Socks. Therefore, we would like all of the children and 

staff to come to school wearing odd socks on that day in support of the event!  

You may also remember that our school was 1 of 20 winning schools 

from last year’s Odd Socks Day competition for Anti Bullying Week. As 

a result of this, our Year 6 class have been practising to be part of the 

Odd Socks Day video for Anti-Bullying Week 2021. As the theme this 

year is “One Kind Word”, the song is called “All You Need (Is One Kind 

Word)”. The children have been filmed singing the chorus of the song 

so it can be included in the final video. Please look out for us when the 

final video is released that week!  

Children in Need – Friday 19 November 2021 

Please be aware that it is Children in Need on Friday 

19 November. We are aware that we are asking for 

other donations but, as a school, we feel it would be 

wrong to ignore such an initiative.  So, we will be 

keeping things simple and having a ‘spotty’ non-

uniform day!  Donations are voluntary but we 

recommend a minimum of 50p, which will go towards Children in Need.  Should you wish to donate more, 

you will be very welcome to do so!  Thank you for your support and understanding. 

Parking 

Yet again we find ourselves swathed in a sea of 

complaints from local residents who have been 

inconvenienced by parents of the school parking 

inconsiderately in front of their driveways at drop off and 

pick up times. Please remember that the Albion pub is 

more than happy for you to use their parking facilities 

when collecting and dropping off your children to and from 

school and we must thank the vast majority of you for 

doing so. Please help support good relations with our neighbours by following this advice and we thank 

you for your support once again.  

Kate Griffiths Christmas Card Competition! 

Please don’t forget that Kate Griffiths, the MP for Burton and Uttoxeter, is holding a 

competition for primary and pre-school school children to design her official 

Christmas Card for 2021. The winning design will be used to send Christmas wishes 

by Kate across Burton and Uttoxeter, with the winner’s name and school printed at 

the bottom. Please refer to last week’s newsletter for more details and we would 

very much urge our children to enter! With the half term holiday ahead, this would 

be the perfect time to get involved! Good luck everyone! 



Online Safety Tips 
 
Bots are computer-generated accounts which sit on 
social media, masquerading as humans. While many 
are harmless or even have good intentions, others are 
designed to extort, sell products, spread propaganda 
or bully human users. Bots – short for ‘robots’, of 
course – are often confused with state-funded troll 
accounts; the two can be difficult to tell apart. 
However, if the results are the same, then both should 
be treated similarly. In the guide at the end of the 
newsletter, you'll find tips on a number of potential risks such as cyberbullying, extortion and astroturfing. 
 

NEW Date for PFA Disco – Friday 12 November 2021 
 
Unfortunately, we had to cancel the disco that was 
scheduled previously but after the PFA meeting last night 
a new date of Friday 12 November 2021 has been 
agreed! Should there be any need to introduce any form 
of temporary measures in response to positive cases of 
COVID, the disco will still go ahead with restrictions in 
place (i.e. bubbles/zones for year groups, mask wearing 
for adults). The infants disco will be 3.45 – 5.00pm and 
the junior disco will be 5.15 – 6.30pm. Miss Alexander, 

Miss Brewin and Miss Martin-Mills have very kindly said that they are more than happy for children who 
are attending the infant disco to bring in a change of clothes/costume on the day, which they will help 
them get changed into. This is so that they are ready for the start of the disco at the end of school! 
Children can wear their own clothes to the disco but they can also choose optional fancy dress if they 
prefer (no specific theme). Shobnall Stars will be in the Year 2 classroom on that evening. Tickets will 
be on sale week commencing 2 November, every morning before school on the key stage 1 playground 
and will be priced at £2.50. If you have not claimed a refund from the previous cancellation, this can be 
rolled over to the new date. We do hope that you will be able to support this event and please look out 
for the PFA newsletter later on in the term!  

 
Hot Lunch Options – 2 November to 5 November 2021  
 

Lunch options for the forthcoming week are: 
 

 



 
Due to the food shortages, the kitchen may have to change the menu at the last minute. Mrs 

Inger will try her best to keep everyone updated. Many thanks for your understanding. 

 

School Uniform Exchange 
Please don’t forget the school uniform exchange, which continues! There is a 
box situated by the gate on the school car park for any parents who have items 
they wish to donate. Please could we ask that these are cleaned and in good 
condition before placing in the box! Amy Roobottom continues sorting and 
collating this. As previously stated, if you wish to contact Amy to ask what is 
available that you might be in need of, please contact the school office via shb-
office@shb.jtmat.co.uk and we will ensure this is forwarded to her. 

 

 

                   SHOBNALL SHOWCASE! 

Let’s have a sneaky peek as to what has been going on in our classrooms this week… 

Nursery  

The Nursery children were very 

excited this week to show us their 

autumn treasures collected as part of 

a home learning task. As well as using 

lots of wonderful vocabulary to 

describe the ‘spikey pine cones’ and 

‘crunchy leaves’, the children used 

their natural resources to create 

autumn collages and sculptures, a 

great way to celebrate art week.  For 

our well being activities this week we 

completed some of our activity badges 

with Joe Wicks and Hey Duggee, relaxed with a spot of yoga, danced to our favourite tunes and shared 

a cake at snack time as a perfect end to our first half term in Nursery! 

Reception  

It has been an art filled 

week in Reception as 

the children took part in 

a variety of Autumn 

themed art activities. 

They began by using 

Autumnal objects they 

had collected on their 

Autumn walk and 

designing a picture with 

them. We had lots of 

imaginative creations 

including a cow, leaf 

man, fish, a lion and a 

bird. 

The children also explored colour mixing and made some beautiful warm, seasonal colours. They learnt 

about the work of Georgia O’Keeffe and took inspiration from her Autumn Leaves painting to create their 

own masterpiece by printing very carefully. 
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All of the children did a fantastic job when using the clay to create a leaf. They listened carefully and 

followed instructions to gently press a leaf into clay and use various tools to shape it. It was then time to 

explore a different type of paint- watercolours! The children were quick to observe differences with the 

paints and used them very carefully to decorate their leaves. 

We couldn’t end the week without some Halloween fun! The children had a ‘spooktacular’ time joining in 

with a variety of Halloween themed activities and thoroughly enjoyed exploring a pumpkin before carving 

it. We then had some songs, dancing, hot chocolate and cakes to celebrate a wonderful first half term in 

Reception- well done you are all amazing!  

Year 1  

Year 1 have been continuing to explore Little Red Riding Hood in English by creating a detailed wanted 

poster to capture the Big Bad Wolf. In maths we have been exploring subtraction by using part-whole 

models. We have started our Art topic this week and have been exploring landscapes and mixing together 

different colours. I wish all the Year 1’s to have a fantastic half term and a Happy Halloween! 

Year 2 

In true end of term fashion, the Year 2 children have worked hard 

right to the very last minute! The children have been incredibly 

successful in their learning this week, especially using column 

addition and subtraction, which Year 2 have not only loved, but 

aced! In English, Year 2 have been working on acrostic poems 

as part of a Young Writers competition. All of the children have 

written a poem on a theme of their choice, which has been 

submitted to Young Writers, in the hope that a selection will be 

published in a REAL poetry book - we can't wait...keep your 

fingers crossed! In the afternoons, Year 2 have thoroughly 

enjoyed learning about the portrait artist Thomas Gainsborough. 

The children have created double page spreads in their art books 

exploring who he was and what a portrait is. We can't wait to see 

the children's finished self-portraits displayed at Open Evening!  

Year 3  

Year 3 have had a brilliant art and wellbeing week! We have been 

learning about how family life has been depicted by artists in 

different eras.  We have focused on the artist Rembrandt and his 

fantastic portrait work. On Tuesday, we sketched our own self 

portrait in the style of Rembrandt using different pencils to show 

line, tone and texture. Later in the week, we created our own 

Family Group portrait in the style of Rembrandt using layers of 

paint and thick brush strokes. We have really enjoyed participating 

in a range of wellbeing activities throughout the week. We have 

completed some mindfulness colouring, yoga and breathing 

exercises and had daily class discussions around different 

emotions and how we can manage them. A lovely week Year 3. I 

hope you all stay safe and have a fantastic half term.  

Year 4  

Year 4 have had another wonderful week. In Maths, we have been learning about addition and 

subtraction where the children have been showing their answers through using the column method and 

representing their answer using a bar model. In English, the children have explored different forms of 

poetry and have written either a Haiku or Tanka poem about Bonfire Night! The children have also had 

the opportunity to use their new sketch books when completing our Art unit. Year 4 have finished off the 

week by creating their final piece of art in the style of our artist, L.S. Lowry which is ready to go up on 

display! A brilliant first half term Year 4! 



Year 5  

Children in Year 5 have really enjoyed Art and Wellbeing Week and they have been reflecting upon what 

they are grateful for in their lives. The children have been taking part in mindful activities every day to 

help them to gain a calm and creative mindset when creating their artwork. The children have been 

looking at Pop art and artists such as Andy Warhol where they have been commenting upon his use of 

colours and bold shapes. The children have created their own portrait prints, using printing ink and 

polystyrene.  

Year 6  

What a lovely week we've had in Year 6!  In addition to 

Maths and English, our week has been filled with lots 

of art and mindfulness activities.  We experimented 

with colour - after revising the primary, secondary and 

tertiary colours in the colour wheel, we explored 

different tints, tones and shades and had a go at 

creating our own.  On Thursday, we were very lucky to 

work with Mrs Taylor, recreating Totes Meer by Paul 

Nash - we can't wait for you to see our artwork on 

display at the open evening.   

Reading Corner  

This week’s recommended read is for children aged 7+… 

The Christmasaurus and the Naughty List 

Written by Tom Fletcher 

 

The Christmasaurus is back! Get ready for the magical NEW festive 

adventure from bestselling author and star of BBC's Strictly Come 

Dancing, Tom Fletcher! 

 

You know about the Naughty and Nice List, right? Santa's top-secret 

tracker that he ALWAYS checks twice? Well, this year, the 

Christmasaurus is on a mission to track down children who have found 

themselves on the Naughty List to help them put wrongs to rights, naughty 

to nice! 

 

This is a story about mischievous kids learning the error of their ways, but it's also about sharing the true 

spirit of Christmas and realising that sometimes things aren't quite as they first appear... 

 

Head Teacher’s Awards Lunchtime Star Awards 

 

Team Point Champions 

Congratulations to Claymills, who have successfully won the team point challenge for this half term! As 

a reward, they can wear non-school uniform (ideally something red) on Friday 5 November. 

Reception Amaya H Mohammed Y 

Year 1 Millicent M-B Musa H 

Year 2 Reece A Alfie H 

Year 3 Asra Z Paige L 

Year 4 Mohammed A Zahra H 

Year 5 Leah W Jaiden E 

Year 6 Isabella E Cruz A-S 

Reception Jacob S 

Year 1 Layla N 

Year 2 Aleena A 

Year 3 Saif N 

Year 4 Zahra K 

Year 5 Lucy W 

Year 6 Eva W 



Team Points 

Team Points Claymills Rosliston Sinai Trent 

Points (Week Ending 
22.10.21) 

153 49 98 177 

Position 1st – 4 Points 4th – 1 Point 2nd – 3 Points 3rd – 2 Points 

Running Total 
 

27 11 17 15 

 

Autumn Term Diary Dates 

 

Event Date/Time 

INSET Day Monday 1st November 2021 

School Re-Opens Tuesday 2nd November 2021 

Open Evening Wednesday 10th November 2021, 4.30-6.00pm 

PFA Disco Friday 12th November 2021 
KS1 3.45 – 5.00pm  
KS2 5.15 – 6.30pm 

Odd Socks Day Monday 15th November 2021 

Year 2 Class Assembly Thursday 18th November 2021 

Children in Need – Non-Uniform! Wear something  
spotty!  

Friday 19th November 2021 

Year 6 Class Assembly Thursday 25th November 2021 

Year 5 Whitemoor Lakes Wednesday 1st December 2021 to Friday 3rd  
December 2021 Inclusive 

JTMAT Christmas Concert Thursday 2nd December 2021 

PFA Christmas Fair Friday 3rd December 2021 

Christingle Monday 6th December 2021 

EYFS Nativity Tuesday 7th December 2021, 9.15am 

EYFS Nativity Wednesday 8th December 2021, 9.15am 

PFA KS1 Christmas Movie Night Wednesday 8th December 2021, 3.30pm 

PFA KS2 Christmas Movie Night Thursday 9th December 2021, 3.30pm 

Year 3 Cosy Celebration Friday 10th December 2021, 9.15am 

KS1 Nativity Monday 13th December 2021, 9.15am AND  
2.00pm 

Christmas Lunch Wednesday 15th December 2021 

Whole School Trip to Pantomime – Lichfield  
Garrick, Peter Pan 

Thursday 16th December 2021, 1.30pm 

School Closes for Christmas Thursday 16th December 2021 

INSET Day Friday 17th December 2021 

 

Diary Dates 2021-2022 

 

Event Date/Time 

INSET Day Monday 1st November 2021 

PFA Christmas Fair Friday 3rd December 2021 

School Closes for Christmas Thursday 16th December 2021 

INSET Day Friday 17th December 2021 

School Reopens for Pupils Tuesday 4th January 2022 

Young Voices Thursday 27th January 2022 

School Closes for Half-Term Friday 18th February 2022 

INSET Day Monday 28th February 2022 

School Reopens for Pupils Tuesday 1st March 2022 

School Closes for Easter Friday 8th April 2022 

School Reopens for Pupils Monday 25th April 2022 



May Day Bank Holiday Monday 2nd May 2022 

Key Stage 2 SATs Week  Monday 9th May 2022 – Friday 13th May 2022 

School Closes for Half-Term Friday 27th May 2022 

INSET Day Monday 6th June 2022 

School Reopens for Pupils Tuesday 7th June 2022 

JTMAT INSET Day Friday 8th July 2022 

School Closes for Summer Wednesday 20th July 2022 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 


